
The list originally appeared as an appendix to a report on a publication survey tr ip to Great Britian 
and the Netherlands which I made in early 1977. As part of my effort to locate centers of African 
research and organizations concerned with sub-Saharan Afr ica, I visitd the headquarters of a number 
of groups in London, Amsterdam, and other cities. In my report, I describe the Nederlands-
Zuidafrikaanse Vereniging and its affiliates as organizations whose "pr imary concerns are the cultural, 
historic, and linguistic ties between the Netherlands and South Af r ica. " It is unfortunate that this 
address list, when reproduced in part in the Africana Libraries Newsletter and subsequently in the 
African Studies Newsletter, was incorrectly identified by the editors as relating only to " l iberation 
support groups." A more correct t i t le would have been "Organizations in Great Britain and the 
Netherlands Concerned with African Affairs." 

Thank you for bringing this matter to my attention. A copy of my tr ip report is enclosed. 

Very truly yours, 
Julian W. Withers!! 

Chief, African and Middle Eastern Division 

LETTER/POSTS IN KENYA 

Edinburgh University Library 
George Square 

Edinburgh EH8 9LJ 
Scotland 

African Studies Newsletter 28 July 1978 
African Studies Association 
Epstein Service Building 
Brandeis University 
Waltham, Mass. 02154 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

With reference to the statement of the Current Issues Committee on the arrest and detention of 
Ngugi wa Thiongo on p. 26 of the Apri l Newsletter, and the University of Nairobi's vacancy 
announcement on p. 23, you may be interested to note the fol lowing i tem, culled from the [Brit ish] 
Association of University Teachers Bulletin no. 72, June 1978, p. 5, among the "News from 
Headquarters, by the General Secretary": 

"POSTS IN KENYA 
A t its recent meeting AUT Council noted that the African writer Ngugi wa Thiong'o who is head of 

the Department of Literatute at the University of Nairobi, has been imprisoned without trial in Kenya. 
AUT wishes to draw members' attention to this and before answering advertisements for academic 
posts at the University of Nairobi, contact should be made wi th AUT Headquarters." 

Yours fai thful ly, 
L.A. Martin 

Sub-Librarian 

ASA SURVEY ON INVESTMENT IN SOUTH AFRICA 

RESULTS 

At the end of March 1978, the African Studies Association Current Issues Committee sent the 
following letter and questionnaire regarding investment in South Africa to 1,500 colleges and 
universities. A total of 128 responses have been received. 
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